FORT HARRISON REUSE AUTHORITY BOARD MINUTES

Monday, September 20, 2010
The FHRA Board met in public session at 9120 Otis Avenue, FHRA conference room, Lawrence, IN at 5:30 p.m.

FHRA Board Members Present

Mr. Keith Mathews, Vice President

Mr. Jeff Congdon, Secretary/Treasurer
Mr. Kyle Walker, Member

FHRA Staff

Ms. Kris Butler, Executive Director

Members of the Public

Ms. April Pyatt, Ice Miller

Mr. Dennis Dye, Browning
Ms. Kim Reeves, Browning
Ms. Sherron Freeman, Lawrence City Councilor
Anthony Lewis, DFAS
A copy of the public agenda is attached.

Official Public Meeting was called to order at 5:35 p.m. by Mr. Keith Mathews. 

The first order of business was the approval of the minutes from the August 31, 2010 board meeting. Mr. Congdon motioned to approve. Mr. Walker seconded. Minutes approved. 
The next item was the Executive Director’s Report given by Ms. Butler.  Ms. Butler stated that as of 9/20/10 the FHRA’s operating account balance is approximately $46,457.  The Letter of Credit interest rate is .52%.
Ms. Butler gave an update on the social event for GIPC board members on September 30, 2010 from 5:00 – 7:00 p.m. She strongly encouraged FHRA board members to attend. 
.

Mr. Mathews asked if there were any questions and there were none. 

The first item of new business was to approve the Letter of Intent offered by Thom Burns for the purchase of ½ acre along Rising Road for a parking lot. Burns offered to purchase the property for $18,500. Mr. Congdon moved to table the discussion until all five board members were present because he felt that the sale price was too low. Mr. Walker seconded. 
Mr. Mathews asked if there were any other questions or comments to come before the board. Mr. Anthony Lewis, a soldier who works at DFAS stood up and introduced himself. He stated that he is very interested in military history especially Ft. Benjamin Harrison history. With his remarks, he wanted it noted that a soldier stood before the board requesting that as we continue development here we should somehow remember the history of 
Ft. Benjamin Harrison. Mr. Congdon invited him to see his history collection at an event he was hosting. Ms. Butler stated that plans for Memorial Park calls for historical walking tours and others forms of historical remembrances.
Mr. Walker made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Mr. Congdon seconded. Meeting adjourned at 5:55 pm. 

The next board meeting will take place October 18, 2010.

Minutes Approved:

__________________________________

_______________________________

Ms. Ann Lathrop, President


Mr. Jeff Congdon, Secretary/Treasurer






